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AARON DOMANSKI, CHAIRMAN                                                   MOUNT CARMEL TOWNSHIP
MATTHEW SUSNOSKIE, VICE-CHAIRMAN                                300 LAUREL STREET

RICHARD MYCHAK, SUPERVISOR                                               ATLAS, PA 17851         

                                                                                                                  PHONE (570) 339-1287

                                                                                                                  FAX (570) 339-6095

The Board of Supervisors of Mount Carmel Township held its regular meeting on April 18, 2018 commencing at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Municipal Building. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Roll call:
Mr. Aaron Domanski, present



Mr. Matthew Susnoskie, absent



Mr. Richard Mychak, present

Motion to approve the minutes for the March 22, 2018 Monthly Meeting.





Approved: 2 – 0 

Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report from March 2018




Approved 2-0

Monthly Police Report for March 22 through April 18, 2018 was read by Chief Hollenbush.

Monthly Fire Report for March 2018 was read by Fire Marshall Brian Hollenbush.

Monthly Code Enforcement Report for March 21- April 18, 2018  was read by Code Enforcement Officer, Ed Amarose. 

The Street Department Report for March 22 through April 18, 2018 was read by Street Department Employee, Ed Amarose. 

Announcements:

Mt Carmel Township is seeking two residents to serve on the Planning Commission. Please contact the Municipal Office if you are interested.

Anyone wishing to apply to have work done on their homes through SEDA-COG should come to the Township Building for an application.

A reminder to all township residents that we do have 2 separate containers for recycling plastics and cardboard. PLEASE separate accordingly. If recycling bins are full, please do not leave your recyclables on the ground. We ask all residents to be cooperative and to bring recyclables back when bins are emptied and can accommodate the material.

Reminder to township residents that the Tax Collector’s Office opened March 3rd along the back wall at the Mount Carmel Farmer’s Market. Hours are Saturdays from 9am to 1 pm and the 3rd and 4th Wednesdays of the month from 6-7 pm. Special hours will be held during discount periods on 4/17 & 4/24 and 8/21 & 8/28from 5 to 7 pm and by appointment by contacting Kelly Domanski, Tax Collector at (570) 900-8909 or mctwptax@mctownship.org. Residents can also check out the Tax Collector Page on the township’s website.

Directional parking in Mt Carmel Township will once again be enforced beginning April 15th. Any cars parked facing in the wrong direction will be ticketed.

Important notice to residents of Atlas: Due to the paving project that will take place in May, all dumpsters need to be removed from the street for that month. Thank you to all for your cooperation.

The Street Sweeper schedule is available and will be published on the Township website and in the News-Item. Copied will also be available at the Municipal Building.

Public Input on Action Items:

None

Action Items:

Motion to open any sealed bid for the Tornado Salt Spreader.





No bids were received so the motion failed.

Motion to purchase a 2018 Dodge Charger 4 DR AWD Police Sedan (LDEE48) at the lowest negotiated price through the PA Co-Stars program. Upfitting and lighting will be done by Keystone Communications and decals by the Decal Shop.





Approved 2-0

Motion to authorize the advertisement for bids for a paving project using liquid fuels monies subject to Penn Dot approval. The project will be bid through PennDOT Municipal Services. 



Approved pending Solicitor Approval 2-0

Motion to hire Sean McCollum as a full time code officer of Mount Carmel Township.





Approved 2-0

Motion to approve a speed reduction letter to PennDOT for areas along Route 901 in Locust Gap prepared by the Township engineer and signed by the Chairman of the Board of Supervisors.





Approved 2-0

Motion to prepare a speed reduction letter to PennDOT  for the Locust Gap Highway for areas passing the Mount Carmel Area School District Stadium prepared by the Township engineer and signed by the Chairman of the Board of Supervisors.




Approved 2-0

At this time, Supervisor Mychak added a motion to advertise for bids for the Township’s insurance needs.





Approved 2-0

Public Participation:

Mr. Joseph Chimel was the only attendee that requested to speak. He asked if there was a schedule for the paving project so that residents would know when their streets will be worked on. Mr. Domanski said that there would be more details on that soon and we would try to keep the residents informed. Mr. Chimel also asked if there were going to be any streets paved in addition to the streets affected by the Aqua project. Mr. Mychak answered that the Township is getting prices for that.
Chimmel then suggested that PennDOT should be contacted about the possibility of installing turning lanes on Route 61 between Strong and the Viaduct. Chief Hollenbush told him that turning lanes are not appropriate because there have not been enough crashes on that stretch of road to warrant a traffic study by PennDOT.
Chimel then inquired about how Officer Carnuccio, the SRO for Mount Camrel Area High School, is paid. Chief Hollenbush answered that any time Officer Carnuccio is in school he is paid by the School District, Any time that he is not in school is paid by the Township.

Last, Chimel asked if No Littering signs could be purchased and installed at the playground. Mr. Domanski said yes and said we would look into ordering them .

Adjournment:

With no further business to attend, Richard Mychak made a motion to adjourn at 7:25 PM and Mr. Domanski seconded the motion.

Respectfully Submitted by:

__________________________________

Marian Klingerman, Secretary
